六年级英语(上册)同步练习、课堂练习、Module 练习 参考答案及听力材料

《同步练习》参考答案

Module 1

Unit 1

It's more than twenty thousand kilometres long.

- ▶ 达标 训练------
- -,1. something about 2. long; old
 - 3. river; kilometres 4. visiting; cousin
 - 5. thousand pupils 6. city; more
 - 7. tell; animals 8. postcards; beautiful
- **= ,1~5** BABBA 6~8 BCB
- Ξ,1~5 CEADB

四、1~5 FFTFT

- 1. How long 2. How big 3. How many
- 4. How much 5. How much 6. How old

Unit 2 It's in the west.

- ▶达标训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯
- -,1~5 ABAAA
- \equiv 1. right 2. country 3. west
 - 4. What a big map
 - 5. Where is: It's in the east
- ≡ 、1. Shanghai is a big city in China. It's in the east of China. It has got about twenty-four million people.
 - 2. Guangzhou is a big city in China. It's in the south of China. It has got fifteen million people.

四、1~5 CABBC

五、划线单词或短语:

east more than twenty-four million people
tall buildings famous places
the Oriental Pearl Tower high
take photos

例文:

Shanghai is a famous city. It's in the east of China. It is very big. It has got more than twenty four million people. There are many tall buildings and famous places in Shanghai. The Orienta Pearl Tower is very beautiful. And it's very high. We can take many photos in Shanghai. Do you like Shanghai?

▶拓展训练────

- 1. A beautiful garden 2. A high mountain
- 3. A forest 4. A lake

Module 2

Unit 1 There's Chinese dancing.

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1. shop 2. walk; sometimes 3. miss
 - 4. desks; chairs 5. Then
 - 6. bed; computer 7. Chinese
- □、1~6 BBAACC
- Ξ、1~5 FTFTF
- ▶拓展训练-------
- 1~5 SDSDS

Unit 2

There are lots of beautiful lakes in China.

- -,1. strong 2. tall 3. high 4. bird
 - **5.** five pupils **6.** famous river
- **= ,1~6** BBCBCB
- Ξ 1. is 2. were 3. is 4. are 5. are
- 四、任务一:1~4 BCDA
 - 任务二:5~7 BCB
 - 任务三:8. Yes, there are.
 - 9. It's over two thousand years old.
 - 10. It's in the south of Anhui.
- 五、1~6 CFABDE

六、 My Village

This is my village. It's very beautiful. Look! There is a river near my house. The water is clean. There are some ducks on the river. There is a bridge over the river. There are many beautiful flowers and trees near my house. I like my village. Welcome to my village!

▶拓展训练───

- 1. are <u>is</u> 2. goes go 3. a <u>an</u>
- 4. play playing 5. milks milk

Module 3

Unit 1 Collecting stamps is my hobby.

- ▶ 达标训练------
- **−,1~5** BACCB **6~10** CBCBB
- = 1. What; stamps 2. hobbies 3. another
 - **4.** Those; countries **5.** Collecting stamps
- **≡ .1.** from **2.** on **3.** about **4.** about **5.** to **6.** of

四、1~5 CDBAE

五、任务一:1. Mary 2. Tommy 3. Ben 4. Jimmy 5. Kate

4. Jimmy 5. Kate

任务二:6~8 TFT

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- **1.** are **2.** His **3.** reading **4.** doesn't **5.** us
- 6. collecting 7. her 8. is 9. have 10. your

Unit 2 What's your hobby?

▶达标训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- 1. taking photos/pictures 2. doesn't; doll
 - 3. Flying kites
 - 4. hobbies; playing football; painting
 - 5. riding; bike/bicycle
- 二、1~5 ABCBB
- **≡**、(一)1~5 TFTTF
 - (二)**6~10** CBAAA

四、 My Good Friend

Amy is my good friend. She is twelve years old. She is tall and thin. She likes singing. She can sing songs well. She likes reading books too. She has got many books. We often play football in the park on the weekend.

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- 1. Lego classes 2. Eight students 3. bicycles
- 4. Reading 5. forty

Module 4

Unit 1 Thanksgiving is my favourite festival.

- ▶达标训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯
- 1. Thanksgiving; special 2. football
- 3. meal; sounds
- 二、1~6 ABCBAC
- ≡,1~5 CADFB

四、1. CDGH 2. ABEF

五、1~5 BCACC

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- **1.** B like **2.** A We **3.** A gives
- 4. A What's 5. C American

Unit 2

Our favourite festival is the Spring Festival.

- ▶ 达标训练------
- -,1. songs; well 2. watch
 - 3. dragon boat race 4. makes moon cakes
- **5.** hang lanterns **6.** family dinner
- ___,1~5 CBBCC
- **≡**、1~5 FTFTT

四、 My Favourite Festival

My favourite festival is the Spring Festival. On this day, we have a big family dinner. We eat dumplings. We wear new clothes. We say "Happy New Year" to our family and friends. We sing and dance. We watch CCTV in the evening. We are very happy.

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- 1. What do
- 2. I like Children's Day best.
- 3. doesn't like

Module 5

Unit 1 Can you be my Chinese pen friend?

▶达标训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- twelve drawing singing bicycle/bike French write stories pen friend
- 二、1~5 CAEBD
- **≡.1~5** BCCBA **6~9** BACB

四、任务一:1. pen friends 2. the US 3. fat 4. thin 5. making kites

任务二:6~10 FFTFT

正方二:0 10 FF

- ▶拓展训练------
- 1. play football 2. fish
- 3. rice and seafood 4. the US/America

Unit 2 I can speak French. ▶达标训练-------,1~5 SDDDS **1.1~5** ACBBB Ξ,1. pet dog 2. sister; candy 3. tall; French **4.** writing stories **5.** teacher plays 6. swimming; painting/drawing 7. funny story 8. Their; kind/nice 9. hobbies; singing; dancing 10. riding; bike/bicycle 四、(一)1~5 CCCAA (二)1. Her name is Tina. 2. She is from London, UK. 3. She can speak English and French, draw pictures well and swim fast. 4. Her hobbies are singing and dancing. 五、Dear Ann, My name is Mary. I'm eleven years old. I've got lots of hobbies. I like singing, swimming and playing football. I can speak Chinese and English. My favourite festival is the Dragon Boat Festival. We often eat zongzi and see the dragon boat race on that day. Can you be my Chinese pen friend? Love, Mary ▶拓展训练-------1~6 BACBBA 期中综合训练 -,1. River; long 2. Sometimes; ride 3. songs; parties 4. music; sings 5. collecting stamps 6. pet; cute

- - 7. about; million 8. map; wall
 - 9. write; right 10. buy; shop
- **= 1~5** ABABC 6~10 BCBAB
- Ξ,1~5 DFAEB
- 四、(一)1~5 TFTTF
 - (二)**6~10** AAAAB

五、 My New Pen Friend

Amy is my new pen friend. She is eleven years old. She is tall and thin. She is from Beijing. She likes playing football and swimming. We often write emails at the weekend.

Module 6

Unit 1 You've got a letter from New York.

▶达标训练------

- **−、1~5** BCABC **6~9** BABB
- = 1. difficult 2. often reads
- 3. famous; world 4. want; friend
 - 5. letter 6. says; write
 - 7. send; stamps
- ∃、1~5 BDEAC
- 四、1. but 2. and 3. but 4. and 5. but
 - 6. but 7. and: but
- 五、任务一:1.C 2.C
 - 任务二:3. No, it isn't.
 - 4. Because he can learn Chinese well by sending emails to his friend.
 - 5. Next year.

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

1~5 CBACB

Unit 2 I've got a stamp from China.

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1~5 CBACB 6~10 BCABB
- = 1. food; shop/supermarket
 - 2. Chinese; chopsticks
 - 3. Japanese kite 4. knives; forks
 - 5. swim; ride; horse

≡.1~5 BECAD

- 四、1. for 2. English 3. live 4. the US 5. us
 - **6.** you **7.** the UK **8.** pen **9.** hobby **10.** write
- 五、1~5 FTTTF

六、 My Toys

Hello, I'm Tom. I like toys very much. I have got a beautiful toy car. It's from my dad. I've got a toy train. It's from my pen friend. It's colourful. I've got a toy plane. It's from my uncle. I often play with my toys. ▶拓展训练------

1~5 BCBAC 6~8 BAA

Module 7

Unit 1 I don't believe it!

▶达标训练------

- -,1. bamboo 2. together 3. don't like
 - 4. snake; its body
 - 5. believe; lovely/lucky
- **= 1~5** CBCBB 6~8 CBA
- Ξ, interesting; grandma; animals; pandas; twelve: bamboo: meat: believe: live

四、1~5 BEADC 五、1. It can run. 2. Yes, it can. 3. It can't swim. 4. No, it can't. 六、1~4 CABA 七、(一)1~5 TFTFT (二)**6~10** CACBA ▶拓展训练------1~5 CCACB 6~7 AC Unit 2 Pandas love bamboo. **▶**达标训练······ -,1~5 CACAB 6~8 BCC = 1. Snakes; sun 2. sheep; farm 3. elephant; drink 4. bears; sleeping 5. clever: useful 6. children: water 三、任务一:1. kinds of houses 2. three doors 3. nests 4. mountains 任务二:5. B 四、 Peter's Cat Peter is my friend. He has got a cat. Its name is Maomao. The cat is black. And it's fat. It has got a long tail. It likes fish and milk. It likes climbing trees and sleeping. It's very cute. Peter likes it very much. He often plays with it after school. ▶拓展训练------1. No, they don't. 2. Yes, they do. 3. Yes, they can. 4. Elephants. 5. They love sleeping. Module 8 Unit 1 Do you often play with dolls? ▶ 达标训练-------**−、1~6** CCBBBB = 1. clean; room 2. show; card 3. camera; photos 4. much; healthy 5. help; home 6. reads books Ξ , 1. took 2. collect 3. drawing 4. playing **5.** me 四、1~5 CBEDA 五、1. watch films 2. cleaning the bedroom 3. take photos 4. playing computer games 六、1~5 BCCBA

▶拓展训练──── 2 4 5 1 6 7 3 Unit 2 I often go swimming. ▶ 达标训练--------,1. never; dolls/dogs 2. cleans; blackboard 3. knife; fork 4. swimming; sea 5. write stories 6. go shopping = 1. They often play chess. 2. He always reads books. 3. He sometimes flies kites. 4. They never eat hamburgers or drink juice. **≡ 1~5** CCCAC **6~8** ABB 四、1~5 CADBE 五、任务一:1~4 ABCC 任务二:5. Nancy's weekend is reasonable. 六、 My Sundays On Sundays, I always read English books in the morning. I like reading books very much. In the afternoon, I often ride a bike to the park. And I often go swimming with my father. I sometimes watch TV in the evening. But I never play with dolls. I don't like them. What about your Sunday? ▶拓展训练──── 1. watch 2. saw 3. see 4. watches **5.** reading **6.** Look at Module 9 Unit 1 Do you want to visit the UN building? ▶达标训练-------,1~5 AAABB = 1. flag 2. train 3. present 4. buildings **5.** pictures Ξ,1~5 CEADB 四、(一)1~5 FFFTT (二)**6~10** CABCB ▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯ 1~5 BCABA Unit 2 I want to go to Shanghai. ▶达标训练-------,1. big; famous 2. should; places 3. lakes; mountains 4. drinking tea 5. visit; holiday 6. because; go shopping **= ,1~5** CCABA ≡ 1~5 ECDBA 四、(一)1~5 FFTTF

(二)**6~10** CABCA

五、 My Winter Holdiay

I want to go to Beijing this winter holiday. I will go there by plane. And I will go there with my parents. We want to visit the Great Wall. And we want to eat delicious food there. We will have a good time.

▶拓展训练------

1. B countries 2. A has 3. A wants

Module 10

Unit 1 Don't talk in the library.

▶ 达标训练-------

- 1. rules; library 2. hurry; closes
 - 3. come; line 4. works; librarian
 - 5. talk; class 6. easy; learn
 - 7. show; card 8. be quiet
- **二、1~5** CBCBB **6~8** ACA
- Ξ,1∼5 ECABD
- 四、1~5 FTTFF

▶拓展训练------

1~6 BCACAB

Unit 2 Go straight on!

▶ 达标训练-------

- -,1~6 FEACBD
- **= ,1~5** ABCBB **6~9** CCAA
- Ξ,1~5 DFBAC
- 四、1. red; cross 2. ride; bicycle/bike; dangerous
 - 3. shop/supermarket; left 4. turn right

 - 5. stand up

五、1~5 CACCB

Family Rules 六、

There are some rules in my family.

- 1. Don't talk loudly at home.
- 2. Don't watch TV on weekdays.
- 3. Clean the bedroom at the weekend.
- 4. Don't eat in bed.
- 5. Do some housework at home.
- 6. Do exercise every day.

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

1. Don't 2. What; find 3. difficult

Review Module

- -,1~5 CAAAB 6~8 CBC
- = 1. candy/chocolate 2. name 3. ask
 - 4. difficult; songs 5. Riding bicycles/bikes
- Ξ 1∼5 FFTFT

《课堂练习》参考答案



- -,1. old; beautiful 2. kilometres 3. thousand
 - 4. something about 5. more than
- **二、1~5** BBACB
- Ξ ,1. in; with 2. at 3. about 4. of

- -,1. right 2. cousin; visiting 3. animal; fly
 - 4. tell; about 5. has got 6. love
- = 1. an elephant 2. cakes 3. library
 - 4. birds 5. pears 6. ice cream 7. school
 - 8. chocolate



- -,1~5 ACABB
- 二、1~4 SDDD
- Ξ,1~5 ACCBA



- -, map country famous north million strong old more than kilometres
- 二、1~5 DBCAE



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词,本题读一遍。
 - 1. This is my cousin Daming. He's from China.
 - 2. Can you tell me something about Maoming?
 - 3. Qinghai is in the west of China.
 - 4. Hangzhou has got about twelve million people.
 - **5.** This river is about four kilometres long.
- 二、听一段独白,判断对错,对的写T,否则写F, 本题读两遍。

Guangzhou is a big city. And it's one of the most important cities in Guangdong. It has got more than fifteen million people. Happy Valley is a great place for kids and families. Xi'an is a city with a long history. People call it Chang'an in ancient times. Chongqing is a beautiful city in China. It has got about thirty-one million people. The food in Chongqing is hot and delicious.

三、听句子,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

- 1. The Great Wall is long and old.
- 2. W:China is a big <u>country!</u> M:Yes,you're right.
- 3. It's a picture of the West Lake.
- **4.** Can you tell me something about New York?
- **5.** It's more than twenty <u>thousand</u> kilometres long.
- 6. Beijing has got about twenty million people.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BAABA
- Ξ,1. old 2. country; right 3. picture
 - 4. something 5. thousand 6. million



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Are these postcards beautiful?
 - **2.** Where is Maoming?
 - 3. Can you tell me something about Beijing?
 - **4.** What is Daming doing?
- 二、听一段独白,完成第1-3小题,本题读两遍。

My name is Rose. I'm from England. This is my favourite postcard. Lingling sent it to me last year. It's a picture of the Mount Tai. It is a famous mountain in China. It's in Shandong Province. Many people like to climb it.

三、听短文,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

Look! 1. What a big 2. map of the US! There are 3. more 4. than 48 states in the US. New York is in the 5. east. San Francisco is in the 6. west. Houston is in the 7. south. New York is really 8. big. It has got about eight 9. million people. I want to visit New York someday.

【参考答案】

- -,1~4 BCAB
- **= ,1~3** BAC
- 1. What 2. map 3. more 4. than 5. east6. west 7. south 8. big 9. million

- 7
- -,1. Chinatown 2. miss 3. Sometimes
 - 4. dancing 5. shops; restaurants 6. Then
 - 7. sending; email 8. late; library
- 二、1~5 ABBCB



- -.1. There is 2. There are; on 3. Are there
 - 4. is; Chinatown 5. desks; chairs
- 二、1~5 CABED



- 1. high 2. long 3. beautiful 4. strong
 - 5. These; postcards 6. lots of 7. famous
 - 8. lakes
- 二、1~5 ACABA



-,1~5 TFTFT

二、

This is my beautiful bedroom. There is a bed in the room. There is a chair and a desk. There is a computer on the desk. There are four books on the bed. There is a big window near the bed. There is a kite on the wall. I love my bedroom.

1

【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词,本题读一遍。
 - 1. There is Chinese dancing in Chinatown.
 - 2. I'm sending an email to my parents in China.
 - **3.** There are lots of pictures on the wall.
 - **4.** Chinese food is delicious.
 - **5**. Sometimes she goes to bed very late.
- 二、听一段独白,判断对错,对的写 T,否则写 F,本题读两遍。

Zhangjiajie National Forest Park is in Hunan Province(省). It's very beautiful. People from different countries travel there. In the park, there are more than 3,000 mountains. It is warm in winter and cool in summer. The water is so clean. The sky is very blue. The birds fly high in the sky. The monkeys play in the trees. Welcome to Zhangjiajie National Forest Park.

三、Lingling 给妈妈写了一封邮件。请你听录音, 将邮件内容补全,本题读三遍。

Dear Mum,

How are you? Today I go to 1. Chinatown in New York with Simon. There are lots of Chinese 3. shops there. There are many Chinese people in the street. There is Chinese 3. dancing. I eat lunch in a Chinese 4. restaurant with Simon. It's delicious. 5. Sometimes I miss you very much.

Love,

Lingling

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 CABAB
- Ξ,1. Chinatown 2. shops 3. dancing
 - 4. restaurant 5. Sometimes



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Do you miss your family in China?
 - 2. Is there a beautiful lake in Hangzhou?
 - **3.** What is your mother doing?
 - **4.** Where is Qingdao?
 - 5. Let's go to Chinatown now.
 - **6.** Where are you going this weekend?
 - **7.** How many shops are there in the street?
- 二、听句子,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。
 - 1. This is the famous Changjiang River.
 - 2. I'm sending an email to my uncle.
 - 3. There are lots of taxis in the street.
 - **4.** How many noodle shops are there in the city?
 - **5.** John <u>sometimes</u> <u>misses</u> his parents very much.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 CABBA 6~7 BB
- = 1. famous 2. email 3. taxis 4. shops
 - 5. sometimes misses



- -,1. on 2. to 3. from 4. of 5. for 6. about
- **二、1~5** BCBBB **6~8** BAC

- 14
- -,1. any toy cars 2. Collecting stamps
 - 3. letter 4. famous people
 - 5. Yes, there is. 6. No, I haven't.
- —, hobbies; collecting stamps; lots of; countries; Playing football; Reading books



- -,1. dolls; beautiful 2. reading books
 - 3. Riding; bikes/bicycles
 - 4. flying kites; taking photos
 - **5.** pencils **6.** hobbies
 - 7. These; pictures/photos 8. dragon kite
- **二、1~5** BCAAC



- -,1~5 EDBAC
- 二、任务一:1~3 FFT

任务二:4. She has got three hobbies.

5. Yes, there are.

17

【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词或短语,本题读一遍。
 - 1. Collecting dolls is my sister Lucy's hobby.
 - 2. Riding bikes is my father's hobby.
 - 3. I've got a letter from Daming.
 - 4. Have you got any dragon kites, John?
 - 5. I like singing songs. That's my hobby.
 - **6.** There are some toy cars on my brother's bed.
 - 7. I've got forty stamps from China.
 - 8. Amy likes looking at stars at night.
- 二、听对话,回答问题,本题读两遍。

听第一段对话,回答第1小题。

M. What is it, Linda?

W:It's a picture book from my mother.

M: Is reading books your hobby?

- W: Yes, it is. I like reading books. What's your hobby, Tom?
- M:I like riding bicycles.

听第二段对话,回答第2小题。

W: What's your hobby, Jack?

M: Flying kites.

W: Have you got any Chinese kites?

M: Yes, I've got about five kites from China.

W: Have you got any kites from Japan?

M:No,I haven't. But my sister Amy has got one.

听第三段对话,回答第3小题。

W: What a beautiful toy car! Is it for me, dad?

M: No, it isn't. It's for your little brother.

W:But what's for me?

M:Look! This toy panda is for you, Sue.

W:Oh, it's cute. Thank you very much.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BAACA 6~8 CBA
- **二、1~3** AAC



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Is there a library in your school?
 - 2. Have you got any dolls from Japan?
 - 3. What's your hobby, Lingling?
 - **4.** Where are the stamps from?
 - 5. What does your brother like?
- 二、听一段独白,判断对错,对的写 T,否则写 F,本题读两遍。

Hello, friends! My name is Kim. I'm an English boy. Collecting stamps is my hobby. I've got many beautiful stamps. Look, this is my favourite Chinese stamp. Daming gives it to me. It's a picture of Hainan Island, my favourite place in China. We can see two coconut(椰子) trees on it. I love it. I want to go there one day.

三、听句子,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

- 1. I like taking pictures very much.
- 2. Singing and painting are my hobbies.
- 3. Dad bought a new <u>bicycle</u> for me last week.
- **4.** There are five <u>dolls</u> on Lily's table. They're beautiful.
- 5. Amy has got two stamps from Canada.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 ACACB
- □,1~5 TTFFF
- Ξ.1. taking pictures 2. painting; hobbies
 - 3. bicycle 4. dolls 5. stamps



- -.1. football game 2. sing parties
 - 3. meals 4. American festivals
 - 5. sounds 6. speical; people
- 二、1~5 BBBAB

20

- -,1. me; I 2. She; Her 3. They; them
 - **4**. He
- **二、1~5** BDACE

21

- -,1. moon cakes 2. family dinner
 - 3. sings; about 4. see; race 5. hang lanterns
 - 6. special meal 7. makes delicious
- 二、1~5 BABCB

22

- **−、1~4** ABBB
- **二、1~5** FTTFT

23

【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词或短语,本题读一遍。

 - We say "thank you" for our food, family and friends.
 - 2. In China, people eat rice every day.
 - **3.** My favourite festival is the Dragon Boat Festival.
 - **4.** We hang lanterns and do dragon dances on that day.
 - **5.** Don't eat too much meat. It's not good for our health.
 - 6. My sister can make delicious moon cakes.
 - 7. We eat zongzi at the Dragon Boat Festival.
 - **8.** After Thanksgiving dinner, we watch a big football game on TV.

二、听短文,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

My favourite festival is the Spring Festival. Before the Spring Festival, we often clean our 1. house. On the Spring Festival Eve, we usually have a big 2. family dinner. There are fish, meat, tofu, and 3. dumplings. We watch CCTV NEW YEAR'S GALA(春节联欢晚会) on 4. TV. We get up very early in the morning. Everyone puts on the new clothes and says "5. Happy New Year!" to each other.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 AAABC 6~8 AAC
- **5.** Happy **2.** family **3.** dumplings **4.** TV



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Do you eat zongzi at the Mid-Autumn Festival?
 - 2. What do you do at the Dragon Boat Festival?
 - **3.** Can you tell me more about Chinese Festivals?
 - 4. What do you say on New Year's Day?
 - 5. What's your favourite festival?
- 二、听一段独白,判断对错,对的写 T,否则写 F, 本题读两遍。

Mother's Day is on the second Sunday of May. On that day, we can show our thanks to our dear mothers. On Mother's Day, we can give gifts to our mothers. We can buy small gifts like candy and flowers for our mothers. We can make Happy Mother's Day cards. We can also do things at home to show love to our mothers. For example, we can help cook dinner and wash the dishes. We can help wash clothes too. Don't forget to say "Happy Mother's Day!" and "Thank you, Mum!" to your mother. Don't forget to give your mother a big hug!

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 CCBAA
- **= 、1~5** FTTFT

- 25
- -1. pen friend 2. address 3. write to
 - 4. Pleased 5. speak
- **二、1∼6** ABCBBA
- 26
- **−、1~5** CBCBC
- 二、1~2 AB
- Ξ,1∼5 CEBAD
- 27
- -,1. write emails; French
 - 2. lives; riding her bicycle/bike
 - 3. painting/drawing; dancing
 - 4. candy; bad
 - 5. hobbies; listening; playing games
- **二、1∼6** CBCBAB



- -,1. making 2. playing 3. dancing
 - 4. drawing 5. swimming 6. writing
 - 7. collecting 8. painting
- = 1. emails; stories 2. drive 3. wants
 - 4. their 5. talking
- Ξ , Dear Lily,

I'm Linda. I'm twelve years old. I'm from China. I can write emails and stories in English. I like collecting stamps very much. Can you be my pen friend?

Yours,

Linda

29

【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词,本题读一遍。
 - 1. My sister likes candy very much.
 - 2. Zhou Shen can sing songs very well.
 - 3. Don't write the words on the wall.
 - 4. This is my address in China.
 - **5.** Can you make a Chinese dragon kite?
- 二、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. You speak very good English, Daming.
 - 2. How old is your little sister?
 - **3.** Can you be my Chinese pen friend?
 - **4.** Where is your pen friend Tom from?

三、听一段独白,完成第1-3小题,本题读两遍。

My name is Xiaoxue. I'm 13 years old. I'm from Hong Kong, China. I have a pen friend. Her name is Alice. I like reading books and she likes swimming.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BAABA
- 二、1~4 ACCA
- **Ξ、1~3** BBC

【听力材料】

- 一、听对话,回答问题,本题读两遍。
 - W: Hey, Haohao. What are you doing?
 - M: I'm writing an email to my pen friend Qiaoqiao.
 - W: Where does he live?
 - M: He lives in Hangzhou.
 - W: What are his hobbies?
 - M: He likes running and singing.
- 二、听短文,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。
 - These children are from different countries. Feifei can speak 1. French . She likes
 - 2. candy . But she doesn't like fruits. Jack
 - likes reading 3. stories very much. Anna wants a 4. pen 5. friend from the UK.
 - Mike's 6. age is 11. Jack hasn't got Anna's
 - 7. address . He wants to be her friend.
- 三、听独白,判断下面句子的对错,对的写 T,错的
- 写 F,本题读两遍。

Joan is an American girl. She is twelve years old. She's got a pet dog. It is a lovely dog. It has got two big eyes. Joan loves it very much. She often plays with it. Joan likes dancing and painting. She can speak Chinese well. She wants to visit China next year. And she wants a pen friend from China.

【参考答案】

- -,1~3 ABC
- - 5. friend 6. age 7. address
- Ξ、1∼5 FFFTF



- -.1. world 2. letter 3. write
 - 5. difficult **4.** often

- \equiv 1. have; has 2. in 3. for 4. to
 - 5. from; about
- **≡ 、1~5** ABACB
- -,1. has got 2. have got 3. have got
 - **4.** has got **5.** has got
- 二、1~5 BDEAC
- 33
- -,1~5 BCDAB
- 二、1~5 BBCBC
- Ξ , 1. pen friend 2. hobby 3. often
 - **4.** Japanese **5.** knife



- -,1. chopsticks 2. knife 3. fork 4. Japanese
- 二、任务一:1~3 FTF

任务二:

- 4. He usually does his homework after school.
- 5. Liu Ning.



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词或短语,本题读 一遍。
 - 1. Daming says he will write to you soon.
 - 2. Life was very different many years ago.
 - 3. I bought a fork in the supermarket yesterday.
 - 4. I've got a book about the world.
 - 5. Science is difficult for me.
 - **6.** These British stamps are from my pen friend Linda.
 - 7. People can ride horses in Xinjiang.
 - 8. My uncle lives in the north of Australia.
- 二、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Have you got a Chinese dragon kite?
 - 2. What book have you got?
 - 3. Have you got a stamp from China or a stamp from Canada?
 - 4. Does your mother teach you at home?
 - **5.** Where is the letter from?

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 CBBBA 6~8 CAA
- 二、1~5 AAABA

【听力材料】

一、听对话,回答问题,本题读两遍。

听第一段对话,回答第1-2小题。

W: Good morning, Daming.

M: Morning, Amy.

W: I've got a new book.

M: What is it about?

W: It's about animals. I like it very much.

M: That sounds great.

W: Have you got a new book too?

M: No, but I've got a new toy plane. It's from my cousin.

听第二段对话,回答第3-5小题。

W: Good morning, sir. Can I help you?

M: Have you got noodles or dumplings?

W: We have got noodles and dumplings.

M: Have you got soya milk or milk?

W: We have got soya milk, but we haven't got milk.

M: Noodles and soya milk, please. How much is it?

W:18 yuan.

二、听句子,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

- 1. Have you got a knife or a fork?
- 2. Lucy can't use <u>chopsticks</u>. They're <u>difficult</u> for her.
- 3. I've got a book about the world.
- 4. I want to go swimming, but I've got a cold.
- **5.** Amy has got a <u>Japanese</u> kite. It's very beautiful.
- 6. Daming says he will write to you soon.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BBBAB
- = 1. knife; fork 2. chopsticks; difficult
 - 3. world 4. go swimming; cold
 - 5. Japanese 6. says; write



- -,1. noodles 2. together 3. love 4. present
 - 5. snakes; bodies
- **= ,1~5** BAABC 6~7 CB



- -,1. music 2. hours 3. gets; flute
 - 4. believe; ride 5. says; hear
- 二、1~5 DCEBA



- -,1. Snakes love the sun.
 - 2. Sheep like grass.
 - 3. Bears like to sleep in winter.
 - 4. Dogs like playing with children.
- **二、1∼6** ABCBAB



- -,1~5 BEACD
- 二、1. lives 2. Does 3. sheep 4. like

三、

The panda is our favourite animal. It's from China. It's cute. It's black and white. It has got a round face. It can climb the tree and swim. But it can't run fast or jump high. It likes eating bamboo best. Do you like it?



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Here's a present for you, Lingling.
 - 2. Why do you like pandas?
 - 3. Where does the old owl live?
 - 4. How many hours do pandas eat a day?
 - 5. Do snakes love music?
- 二、听短文,选择正确的答案,将其序号填入题前括号里,本题读两遍。

A snake is a long and thin animal. It lives in grass or other dark places. It has got no legs or feet, but it can move fast. It usually has got green, yellow or black skin. Snakes can swim freely like fish.

【参考答案】

- **−、1~5** BBAAB
- ____,1~4 CBCA

【听力材料】

一、听一段独白,判断对错,对的写T,否则写F,本题读两遍。

Elephants can live 60 to 70 years. They are the largest land animals. They can hear and smell very well. They like water very much. They eat a lot one day. Snakes haven't got legs or feet. They put out their tongues (舌头) to smell the air. They love the sun. They sleep in winter if they live in cold places.

二、听句子,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

- 1. W:Do you want some water?
 M:No,thank you.
- 2. W:Do pandas love <u>music</u>? M:No,they don't.
- 3. The snake use its body to dance.
- 4. Bears like to sleep in winter.
- 5. The weather gets cool in autumn.
- 6. Snakes love the sun.
- 7. Sheep like grass.
- 8. Dogs like playing with children.
- 9. Pandas eat for twelve hours a day.
- 10. They think the flute is dangerous.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 FFTFF
- \equiv 1. water 2. music 3. body 4. sleep
 - 5. gets 6. sun 7. grass 8. playing
 - **9.** hours **10.** dangerous



- -,1. stopped 2. clean 3. cleaning
 - 4. playing 5. old; interesting 6. see
 - 7. camera; take; photos/pictures
- 二、1~5 BABAB



- 1. play computer games
 - 2. take photos/pictures
 - **3.** read books **4.** play with dolls
- 二、1~4 EADC
- ≡ 1~5 CEDBA

- -,1. always 2. often 3. never 4. Sometimes
 - 5. cleans 6. swimming 7. writing stories
 - 8. drinking tea 9. goes shopping
 - 10. play computer games
- □、1~6 BCABAC



- -,1~5 BABAB
- =,1. doesn't 2. eat; eats 3. went 4. watch
- Ξ、 Daming's Life

Daming is a pupil. He often plays basketball with his friends after school. He has got many books. So he always reads books in the evening. Sometimes he goes to the theatre with his parents at the weekend. But he never cooks dinner. He doesn't like doing housework. Do you like his life?



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. Do you want to see my photos?
 - 2. What are you doing in this photo?
 - 3. Do you often clean your room?
 - **4.** How do you go to school?
 - **5.** Who took this beautiful photo?
- 二、听短文,判断对错,对的写 T,否则写 F,本题 读两遍。

Mr Li is a teacher. He goes to school by car. Sometimes he rides his bike to school. He loves Chinese food. He likes playing chess, reading and drawing. He often reads on the computer. He never plays computer games. He loves little animals. He has got a pet dog. He goes home at six o'clock. He often cooks Chinese food for his family. He sometimes plays with his dog. He often plays chess with his son at the weekend. He is very happy every day.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 ABACA
- 二、1~5 FTFFT



【听力材料】

一、听录音,判断对错,对的写 T,否则写 F,本题 读两遍。

听第一段录音,判断第1-3小题。

My father is a teacher. He likes taking photos very much. He has got a good camera. He often takes photos of my mother and me. Two years ago, he took a photo of the Great Wall. It was very beautiful.

听第二段录音,判断第4-6小题。

Heping is a Chinese boy. He is a pupil. He often goes to school on foot. On Saturday, he often goes swimming with his father. On Sunday, he often reads books at home.

二、听短文,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

Look at the two photos of me. My mother 1. took them long ago. In the first photo, I'm 2. playing with dolls. But I 3. stopped a long time ago. Now I like playing 4. football. I often do that after school. But I 5. never play basketball. I don't like it. In the second photo, I'm

6. cleaning the bedroom. I'm helpful at home.

【参考答案】

- -,1~6 FFTTFF
- 5. never 6. cleaning 3. stopped 4. football



- 1. train 2. around 3. inside
 - 4. photo/picture 5. show; present
 - **6.** What; building **7.** member states
 - 8. all around the world
- 二、1~5 BAABC



- vi<u>sit</u> t<u>all</u> a<u>round</u> s<u>tates</u> f<u>amily</u> t<u>rain</u> beautiful wants
- 二、1~5 CEADB



- 1. big/beautiful; famous 2. swimming; sea
 - 3. should; places 4. flag; red
 - **5.** drink orange juice **6.** go shopping
 - 7. come with me 8. in the south
 - 9. mountains; lakes 10. wants; because
- 二、1~3 BBA

- 52
- **−、1~5** ABCBB



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词或短语,本题读一遍。
 - 1. I want to go inside the building.
 - 2. The present from China is a train.
 - **3.** How many member states are there in the UN?
 - 4. What a tall building!
 - **5.** My mother wants to go to Hong Kong on Sundays.
 - **6.** There are flags from all around the world.
- 二、听录音,回答问题,本题读两遍。

听第一段对话,回答第1小题。

W: Where is Kunming, Daming?

M:It's in the south of China.

W: What about Qingdao?

M:It's in the east.

听第二段对话,回答第2小题。

- M:Can you tell me more about Guangzhou, Lingling?
- W: Yes, of course. It is famous and big. It has got many beautiful places. It has got many delicious food.

听第三段对话,回答第3小题。

- M: Where do you want to visit in summer holiday, Amy?
- W: I want to visit the Great Wall. What about you, John?

M:I want to visit the Changjiang River.

听第四段对话,回答第4小题。

- W: Hello, Simon! Where are you going this winter?
- M: I'm going to Harbin with my parents.
- W: What are you going to do there?
- M:I'm going to play with snow, skate and ski there.
- W: You like skating?
- M: Yes, that's my favourite sport. And that's why I'm going to Harbin.

听第五段对话,回答第5小题。

W: Wow! The train is so beautiful.

M: Yes. It's a present from China to the UN.

W: The Chinese people are great!

M: Yes, I think so.

【参考答案】

- -,1~6 AAABBA
- **□、1~5** AACBB



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - **1.** Are there any mountains in Guilin?
 - 2. Do you want to go swimming with me?
 - 3. How many pupils are there in your class?
 - **4.** What colour is the flag of China?
 - 5. Where do you want to go in summer holiday?
- 二、听句子,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。
 - 1. Here's the flag of China.
 - 2. The present from China is a train.
 - 3. Do you want to visit the Great Wall?
 - **4.** There are lots of mountains and <u>lakes</u> in Guilin.
 - 5. Shanghai is very big and very famous.
 - **6.** I think we should go to all these places.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BACBB
- **二.1.** flag 2. train 3. visit 4. lakes 5. big6. should



- -,1. rules 2. book;CD 3. library 4. line
 - 5. close 6. twenty; five
- 二、1~5 CBBAB



- -,1. talk 2. line 3. quiet 4. difficult
 - 5. rules 6. closes 7. library card
 - 8. look at
- 二、1~5 ECABD



- 1. green 2. Stop 3. cross; red
 - 4. ride; bicycle/bike 5. turn left
 - 6. go straight on
- **□.1~6** BACBAB

58

【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,找出你所听到的单词或短语,本题读一遍。
 - 1. The bookshop closes at eight o'clock.
 - 2. Don't talk in the library.
 - 3. There are many rules in my school.
 - 4. Here's my library card.
 - 5. Don't turn right here. Please go straight on.
- 二、听对话,回答问题,本题读两遍。

听第一段对话,回答第1-2小题。

W: Welcome to Dali Factory, children.

M: What do these machines do?

W: They make cookies.

M: Wow, great!

W: Don't touch the machines please. It's dangerous.

M:I'm sorry.

听第二段对话,回答第3-5小题。

W: Excuse me. How can I get to the cinema?

M: Turn left. And then go straight on.

W: Is it next to the Chinese restaurant?

M: No, it's next to the Wal-Mart.

W: Thank you so much.

M: You're welcome.

【参考答案】

- **−、1~5** BBABB
- 二、1~5 CBABC



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,选择合适的应答句,本题读两遍。
 - 1. What time is it now?
 - 2. Can you help me?
 - 3. Don't talk in the library.
 - **4.** Where are you going?
 - 5. What should we do at school?
- 二、听录音,填上所缺的单词,本题读三遍。

There are many rules in our school.

- 1. We shouldn't be late for school.
- 2. The boys can't wear long hair.
- 3. Don't fight or argue at school.
- 4. Please clean the classroom every day.
- 5. Finish your homework on time.
- 6. Please study hard every day.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BBCBC



1~5 CCACB 6~8 BBA



- 1. swimming; dancing 2. reads books
- 3. flies kites 4. riding; bicycle/bike
- 5. write emails 6. Taking pictures
- 7. found; behind 8. food; drank
- 9. play with dolls 10. going shopping
- 11. should; vegetables 12. sing songs
- 13. meal; dinner 14. Pleased; meet
- 15. map; world



- 1. watched; last 2. gave; dress
- 3. shops; restaurants 4. slow; healthy
- 5. misses; writing 6. strong; run 7. closes
- 8. flag; red 9. next month 10. stories; French
- 11. sleep; winter 12. Sometimes; park
- 13. old; strong 14. put; right
- 15. cleans; bedroom 16. difficult; Chinese
- 17. special; dinner

63

1~5 BCACC 6~11 CBBBAC



1~5 BBABC 6~10 BBCAC